Mrs Janet Poole

Planning Officer

Forest of Dean District Council

High Street

Coleford

GL16 8HG

24 August 2006

Dear Mrs Poole

Forest of Dean LDF Development Control Policies 1, Issues and Options Paper
Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on the above issues and options paper.  The HBF has a number of comments to make with regard to the applicable questions asked within the paper.  Please find the HBF’s response below.

Reuse of Rural Buildings

2. The HBF is concerned that the Local Planning Authority is attempting to implement prescriptive policies that may constrain redevelopment.  The DPD must recognise that each building/ site is different and therefore should be considered on its own merits.  

4. The DPD should allow the conversion of disused rural building into live-work units as a priority as it is conducive to sustainable development within the Forest of Dean.

5. Live-work units should be at the top of the hierarchy as redundant buildings can contribute to both housing and employment provision.  The policy framework should be flexible so not to prejudice the redevelopment of a building/ site.

Community Facilities

7. The Local Planning Authority should not attempt to go beyond Government policy as it may threaten the delivery of the site.  

Replacement Dwellings in the Open Countryside

10. As mentioned above, each building/ site is different therefore one policy approach does not fit all.  Such policies should be of a flexible not a prescriptive nature.

11.The Local Planning Authority should also consider that, in some cases, it is more sustainable and cost efficient for the building to be completely replaced by a new dwelling with new materials in place of retro fitting older properties to ensure it is resource efficient.

12.
Each building/ site should be considered on its own merit and to be subject to blanket polices which, in some cases, may not be fit for purpose.

Renewable Energy 

21. The HBF strongly objects to the inclusion of a policy to require new developments to produce a percentage of their own energy requirements.  

Targets for energy efficiency in new housing would be inappropriate for inclusion within the DPD as PPS1 paragraph 30 requires it not to ‘replicate, cut across or detrimentally affect … legislation, such as those set out in Building Regulations’; paragraph 1.8 of PPS12 has similar guidance; new Part L of the Building Regulations cover this point and there is to be a government Code for Sustainable Homes.

The Federation believes that energy efficiency/ conservation in new homes will be best achieved through the Building Regulations. Experience has shown that the established system of building control in England and Wales provides a reliable framework for the control of health, safety and energy efficiency/ conservation matters within buildings.  With very few exceptions, national rules are applied consistently.  The Federation cannot see that there are likely to be any legitimate considerations relating to energy efficiency/ conservation, which would benefit from exposure to the planning system, or by the imposition of alternative requirement to those contained within the Building Regulations.

The HBF recognise that new homes have their part to play in terms of being energy efficient and reducing carbon emissions, however, believe that the existing stock offers far greater returns. Under the latest revision of building regulations, new homes will be 40% more energy efficient than those built five years ago, and they are as much as six times more energy efficient than their Victorian and Edwardian counterparts.

I hope you find these comments useful.  I look forward to receiving notification of the further progress of the LDF.

Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West 

